

World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions

Bill Wingard Chairman of the Board

Danny A. Whetstone President

John M. O'Malley Vice President

EMAIL: info@wwntbm.com

WEBSITE: www.wwntbm.com

PO Box 725 Kings Mountain, NC 28086 **Telephone**: (704) 730-1440 **Fax**: (704) 730-1479

December 6, 2007

Dear Pastor,

As you can see from the enclosed letter from Brother Gilliam, there is a need that has produced the opportunity to be a wonderful blessing in Australia. I spoke with Brother Gilliam this morning. The church in Australia is doing everything in its power to meet this need, but it seems that they will come a bit short unless others get involved.

I do not know of any other time that the Gilliam's have asked for help. I do believe that this is a genuine need, and a great opportunity for us to be a blessing to believers on the other side of the world.

Please prayerfully consider this need. Time is of the essence. They must have the money in early January. Every dollar that you send will go to Australia. Thank you for your kind consideration of this very important request.

In His Service,

Danny A. Whetstone

President

Kelly & Rebekah Gilliam Missionaries to

QUEENSLAND, AUSTRALIA



Sending Church: Fall Creek Baptist Church 3520 Fall Creek Church Road Jonesville, NC 28642

December 6, 2007

Dear Praying Friends,

G'day from the land down under. My name is Kelly Gilliam. My wife Becca and I have been missionaries with World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions since October of 1998. We have served as missionaries in Australia for seven years. Most of our time has been spent starting a church in Townsville. In that time we have seen the Lord save several people and grow our church from ten people to between 50 and 60 in attendance.

The Lord has opened a door for us to purchase a half-acre of land with a church and fellowship building ready for use right in the middle of Townsville (population: 160,000). The offer that was accepted was \$855,000.00, with financial approval. Believe me, before I lived here for 5 years I would not have been able to believe how expensive property here is! As expensive as it is, property will not get any cheaper, but will get even more expensive.

The Lord has enabled the church here to give \$150,000.00 toward the down payment. The church folks here have given sacrificially and are committed to glorifying God with this property. The church is able to make the repayments on the property. However, we still need \$80,000 toward the down payment by January 10th in order for the loan to be approved. Please pray that God would bring in the monies that are needed for the church property. Please pray for us that we will trust God to bring in the monies that are needed. We have rarely, if ever, asked for additional financial help with any projects, therefore I do not feel as though I am grieving the Lord by asking churches to pray about helping us with the purchase of this property. Any financial help would be appreciated.

If the Lord leads you to help beyond your normal missions support, please send it to our mission agency marked "Gilliams and Townsville church building." Our mission agency's address is:

World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions P.O. Box 725 Kings Mountain, NC 28086

What a wonderful time of the year to declare the good news of Christ with a world in search of peace. I pray the Lord will bring folks across our paths who are open to the good news of Christ. He is our hope and salvation.

Sincerely, Kelly and Becca Gilliam